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VIA Electronic Delivery 

 
 
September 20, 2023 
 
 
The Honorable Charlotte A. Mitchell 
President, Organization of PJM States, Inc. 
cmitchell@ncuc.net 
 
Dear President Mitchell, 
 
Thank you for your correspondence dated August 18, 2023, wherein the Organization of PJM States, Inc. (OPSI) 
expressed concern around the scope of the comments submitted by stakeholders to the PJM Board of Managers 
(PJM Board) regarding PJM’s contractual engagement with the Independent Market Monitor (IMM). The PJM Board 
agrees with OPSI that some of the comments received were outside of the scope of what was solicited by the PJM 
Board. The PJM Board is deliberating to discuss possible changes to the Market Monitoring Services Agreement 
(Rate Schedule 46) and Service Level Agreement (Rate Schedule 47) based upon the in-scope feedback it received. 
 
Also, per your request, representatives of the PJM Board will meet with the OPSI Board to discuss this matter on 
October 3, 2023. 
 
Thank you again for your correspondence, and we look forward to continued dialogue. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
David Mills 
Chair, PJM Competitive Markets Committee 
 
 
cc:  Mark Takahashi, Chair, PJM Board of Managers 
 
 


